CITY OF EDEN - MEMORANDUM

To: Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council

THRU: BRAD CORCORAN, CITY MANAGER

FROM: TERRY SHELTON, DIRECTOR OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

DATE: MAY 4, 2012

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR CONSIDERATION OF APPROVING A CAPITAL PROJECT

ORDINANCE FOR NORTHERN SMITH RIVER PHASE 2 & 3 AND DRY CREEK

SANITARY SEWER OUTFALL PHASE 2

We are ready to begin the Northern Smith River Phase 2 & 3 Improvements in the next 60 days and the Dry Creek Phase 2 Sewer Outfall project is already underway. Both of these projects are financed by a low interest loan with principle forgiveness. The Infrastructure Finance Section of the Department of Environment and Natural Resources requires that we submit a Capital Project Ordinance as one of the requirements for acceptance of the funding assistance. A project ordinance was done for the Dry Creek portion of this project earlier this year. The Capital Ordinance submitted to you tonight is revised to contain the costs of both the Northern Smith River Phase 2 & 3 and the Dry Creek Phase 2 Sewer Outfall projects.

I request that the City Council approve this Capital Project Ordinance that we may complete the submittals of required documentation to continue with these projects. Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this Capital Project Ordinance for the Northern Smith River Phase 2 & 3 or the Dry Creek Phase 2 Sewer Outfall Improvements.